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Dear Travilah Families, 
 
Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year! I continue to feel honored to have been appointed the                

principal of Travilah Elementary School this past spring and look forward to serving the Travilah               

community. I enjoyed meeting many of you at Travilahfest, and at the June PTA meet and greet.                 

Our previous principal Mrs. Shenk, left a wonderful legacy of commitment and dedication as the               

principal of Travilah for the past 15 years and she will be missed as she enjoys her retirement and                   

spending time with family and friends. To our returning families, we are looking forward to another                

great year at Travilah! For the newest Travilah members, we are pleased to welcome you to our                 

family. Our school community truly feels like a family and you are going to love it here! As a school                    

community, our vision remains the same. We are committed to creating a 21st century educational               

setting that results in high academic achievement and continuous growth to prepare our students to               

be college and career ready for a global society. We maintain this commitment through an emphasis                

on critical and creative thinking skills, high expectations, mutual respect, and open communication.  

 

It has been a busy summer as the learning never stopped. Our teachers participated in a two day                  

training for our new Benchmark Literacy curriculum. We are excited about the new journey ahead               

and implementing the new curriculum with all of our students this year. Our goal is to continue the                  

wonderful things that are taking place at Travilah, and I want to provide an atmosphere of openness                 

and collaboration among staff, students and families. On August 20th, I will host a Meet N’ Greet at                  

Ledo Pizza in Travilah Square Shopping Center. Come dine with me from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm and                  

receive a special discount! Click ​here for more information. All are invited to attend our Travilah                

Open House from 2:00 pm to 3:00 p.m on August 29th. This is a wonderful opportunity for you and                   

your child to visit the classroom and meet his or her new teacher. This year, instead of mailing                  

teacher postcards home, you will receive a special Connect-Ed message announcing your child’s             

teacher on Wednesday, August 28, 2019.  

 

The items on the following pages will provide updates and important information that will help us                

start the year off on the right track! This entire packet can also be accessed on the school website to                    

utilize live weblinks and translations. Please don’t hesitate to reach out to us with questions as we                 

are here to partner with you and make this school year as positive, exciting and productive as                 

possible.  I am enthusiastic about our journey ahead as we embark on the upcoming school year.  

 

Warm Regards, 

 

Karin Wade 
Karin Wade, Ed.D. 

Principal 

 

CALENDAR 

 

*All event information is    
listed  in the newsletter 
 
TUESDAY, AUG. 20 

Pizza with the Principal 
at Ledo Pizza!   
(6:00pm-7:30pm) 
 
THURSDAY, AUG. 22 

New Parent Party &    
Returning Families at   
Westleigh Recreation Club   
1:00pm-3:00pm  
 

TUESDAY, AUG. 27 

New Family Information   
Night 6:30pm-8:00pm 
 
THURSDAY, AUG. 29 

Travilah Open House   
”Sneak Peek”  
(2:00pm-3:00pm) 
**Patrol Meeting is at    
1:15 pm in Room 145 with      
Mrs. Singal 

  

TUESDAY, SEPT. 3 

First Day of School 
 
WEDNESDAY,SEPT. 4 

PTA Meeting 7:00pm 
Media Center 
 
  

TUESDAY, SEP. 10 

Back to School Night  
6:30pm-8:30pm 
 
 

 

https://travilahpta.com/
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/travilahes/
https://twitter.com/TravilahES
https://twitter.com/TravilahES
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Lz7-TCXXgOLQBq6qg1EKF6S3-n_AkXOS/view?usp=sharing
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I  would like to update you regarding staff changes for the 2019-2020 school year. 

We said farewell to: 

● Mrs. Elizabeth Chung​, ESOL teacher, accepted a position at Beall Elementary school. 

● Ms. Kayla Clark​, Kindergarten teacher, accepted a position outside of MCPS to be closer to               

home. 

● Mrs. Andrea Koval​, Grade 2 teacher, moved out of state to be closer to family and friends. 

● Mr. Justin Kroener​, Special Education Paraeducator, is currently seeking other positions           

within MCPS due to staffing reductions.  

● Mr. Jeff Jarczynski​, Physical Education teacher, accepted a position at Matsunaga ES. 

 
Please join me in welcoming the newest members of the Travilah ES staff: 

● Mrs. Kathryn Desbrow is new to MCPS. She worked previously as an MCPS substitute and               

taught in Chesterfield, VA. Mrs. Desbrow brings tons of enthusiasm and positivity in her              

role as our part-time physical education teacher. 

● Mr. Francis Davis is our Building Service Manager. He is coming from Dr. Sally K. Ride ES.                 

Mr. Davis is known for his outstanding work and commitment to ensuring that schools are               

safe, clean, and prepared for daily student learning.  

● Ms. Erin Gilbert joins us from College Gardens ES where she has taught kindergarten for 14                

years. Ms. Gilbert will teach kindergarten and is known for her enthusiasm and unique              

instructional strategies to target student learning at various levels.  

● Mrs. Robyn Goldman joins our staff as an ESOL teacher. She is coming from Ashburton ES                

and has a reputation of being truly committed to children and their learning. 

● Mr. Tim O’Connor joins our staff as a Physical Education teacher. He previously taught at               

Christa McAuliffe ES and is committed to students and we look forward to him sharing his                

passion and expertise of physical education with our students and staff.  

● Ms. Allison Pecoraro joins our staff as a Kindergarten teacher. She previously taught at              

Wood Acres ES and brings positive energy and new ideas to our kindergarten program.  

● Ms. Rinese Dixon joins us as our new Special Education (Home School Model) Teacher. She               

is a recent graduate of Towson University and is excited to start her journey as a new                 

teacher.  

  

 

 

 

Gentle reminder: ​We will ​not​ mail postcards this year to inform students of their teacher for the 2019-2020 school year. Class lists 
will be posted at 1:45pm outside of the door on Thursday, August 29th during our Open House.  You will also receive a Connect-Ed 
message on Wednesday, August 28th to inform you of your child’s teacher. 

 

Please click ​here​. to sign up for Alert MCPS. Please click ​here to view the MCPS 2019-2020 School                   

Calendar. 

 

https://member.everbridge.net/index/1332612387832009#/signup
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/calendar/0916.19_2019-20_SchoolCalendar.pdf
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School Hours 

The first day of school is Tuesday, September 3, 2019. Our            

school day begins at 9:15 am and ends at 3:50 pm ​Students            

may not arrive at school earlier than 9:05 am The best way to             

have smooth arrival and dismissal times the first week of school           

is to start your child’s regular routine on the first day of school.             

This way all children will be included in our first day of routines             

and practices. Staff members will be in the halls to guide           

students to their destination. To prevent disruptions in the         

instructional day, parents are not permitted to walk students to          

their classrooms in the morning.  

 

Arrival 

The Travilah instructional day officially begins at 9:25 am         

immediately after the morning announcements. Please make       

sure to wait with your child if you arrive prior to 9:05 am Staff              

will not be on duty until that time, and we do not want children              

to be unsupervised. All students entering after 9:25 am. will          

need to be signed in at the office by a parent or guardian. Car              

riders will line up in front of the main doors. Bus riders will line              

up on the black top in front of the school and enter through the              

side door at 9:15 am, and go directly to their classroom. ​Please            

note this is a change from years past where all students           

previously lined up in front of the main doors. ​Once students           

enter the building, they will wait quietly in the hallway outside of            

their classrooms until the teacher arrives. During inclement        

weather, children will line up in the hallways, outside their          

classrooms.  

 

Dismissal 

Students will dismiss from their classrooms beginning at 3:50 pm          

Bus riders will be dismissed from their classrooms as buses arrive,           

leaving through the exit near the main office. Teachers should be           

notified in writing of any changes to a student’s arrival or           

dismissal routine. If a change in dismissal during the school day,           

please notify/call the main office by 3:00 pm to ensure the           

proper dismissal of your student.  

Early dismissal days- ​All students will be dismissed at 1:20 pm           

after lunch.  

 

Attendance  

Parents must call the school attendance line at 240-740-4290 in          

the morning if his/her child is absent. The attendance line is on            

24 hours a day so parents can leave messages about absent           

students. Please leave your child’s name, his/her teacher’s name,         

and the reason for the absence. Please send a note with your            

child when he/she returns with the reason for the absence.          

Reminder: Please keep your child home if he/she is sick. Children           

must be “fever free” for 24 hours before returning to school. 

Bus Transportation 

Please click ​here to view the bus transportation letter from our bus            

depot manager. If your child normally rides a bus, please allow           

him/her to ride it to and from school on the first day. Click ​here for               

the AM bus arrival schedule and ​here for the PM bus departure            

schedule.  A bus schedule is provided on our website.  

 

Since transportation of students is a very complex operation, for          

the first few weeks of school, I encourage you to wait with your             

child for the bus to arrive, to be at the designated stop when the              

bus returns, and to allow ample waiting time until the schedule has            

been refined. Should you have any questions, please call Ms.          

Deborah Lewis, Transportation Supervisor at 301-670-8273.      

Children may not ride any other bus except the one they have been             

assigned. If your child is planning to get off at a stop that is              

different from his/her regular stop, a note must be given to the bus             

driver. Children may not ride a different bus because of a “play            

date.” Only those children who have a note explaining a change in            

after school day care will be permitted to change buses. 

 

Bus Safety Rules are very important. ​Please make sure to review           

the rules of the bus with your child prior to the start of school.  

Ride by the Rules is specifically designed to:  

● Raise awareness of students and parents about the        

importance of appropriate behavior on school buses  

● Communicate guidelines for safe and respectful behavior  

● Communicate guidelines for reporting disciplinary     

problems  

Ride by the Rules Parent Role: 

http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/department

s/transportation/rules/a_parents_role.pdf 

 

Ride by the Rules Student Guide: 

http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/department

s/transportation/rules/put_safety_first.pdf 

 

Car Riders 

Parents who drive their children to school can begin dropping them           

off starting at 9:05 am No adult supervision will be present prior to             

9:05 am. Travilah Road is the only entrance for cars at all times. It              

is essential that children be safe in the front lot, so please drop your              

child off on the sidewalk next to the car circle. ​Children should not             

be discharged in the parking lot or on the street. We do not want              

children to walk among moving vehicles. We will have staff          

unloading the cars, so please have your child ready to exit the car             

quickly from the passenger side. After your child is dropped off           

safely onto the curb, please pull out so that other cars can move up              

and we can unload children as quickly as possible. ​DuFief Mill Road            

is the only exit for cars. There are two lanes from which to exit.              

Travilah staff and patrols will assist with helping students out of           

vehicles.  Please click ​here​ to view the transportation map.  

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lemWAmTK-Ke9PX3YlRQ-z7nMU4Lhnkem/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LhRofZyRP3-WaKkUn0fD1fqB0tlM4Wz2/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HTCJe1fjNgmNAcwwuTUndb7cK9bR-_PP/view?usp=sharing
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/departments/transportation/rules/a_parents_role.pdf
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/departments/transportation/rules/a_parents_role.pdf
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/departments/transportation/rules/put_safety_first.pdf
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/departments/transportation/rules/put_safety_first.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fs9WUEBWLsFcByHVq48pjuuw7xNqj79r/view?usp=sharing
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PARENT INFORMATION PAGE  
 

Home School Communication 

A principal’s message will be sent home weekly on Sundays.          

This will include school information, as well as reminders about          

upcoming events and celebrations. Please make sure that your         

contact information is up to date. The FIRST email and phone           

number listed on the emergency card will receive the         

ConnectEd phone calls and emails. “The Dolphin’s Tale” is the          

monthly principal’s newsletter that will be sent electronically        

and posted on our website. Our school ​website and Twitter          

page ​@TravilahES will also include additional school       

information, updates, and other important events. 

 

School Support with Online Applications  

MyMCPS Parent Portal, Free/Reduced Meals, etc. 

Parents…...we will have staff available during our New Family         

Night, Sneak Peek Open House, and BTSN to support you with           

signing up for any MCPS online portals or applications. It is            

important that you are signed up as report cards will no           

longer be printed, and other information will only be available          

through these portals. ​ We are here to help!  

 

MyMCPS Parent Portal (Please sign up) 

The ​Parent Portal is the primary home-to-school       

communication vehicle for schools to share information       

regarding grades, attendance, scheduling, and more. All       

parents and students will have access to academic information         

and attendance via the new myMCPS Parent and Student Portal          

including the myMCPS Mobile App. Additional setup and        

support can be found ​here​. We will also have devices on hand            

during our Open House to help parents sign up. We ask that            

you sign up as report cards and interims will no longer be            

printed after Quarter 1 for the 2019-2020 school year. *New          

MCPS Parents/guardians and parents/guardians who did not       

create a parent account last year who reside at the primary           

address of an MCPS student(s) grades K-12 will receive a          

myMCPS Parent Portal activation letter in the mail. Families of          

students who enroll in MCPS after this initial mailing will          

receive an activation letter within 1 week of the student’s          

enrollment date.  

 

AlertMCPS  

Alert MCPS is a way that you can receive text messages or            

email from Montgomery County Public Schools during       

weather-related emergencies and other major events that       

impact school system operations. Alert MCPS is administered        

by Montgomery County Public Schools and is part of the          

Montgomery County Alert System. You can choose Alerts in         

English, Spanish, or for specific schools.  Sign up ​here​. 
 

 ​Bar-T  Before and Aftercare  

Travilah is fortunate to continue to have Bar-T at Travilah both           

before and after school care. Please refer to the Bar-T website           

for more information on how to enroll your child in their before            

and after school program. Bar-T will be available during Open          

House, New Family Night, and Back to School Night. Please to           

learn more about their program. Please click ​here to learn          

more about the program and sign up for after school care. 

 

School Lunch/ Free and Reduced Meals 

Please click ​here to view the latest MCPS updates on the school            

menu and nutrition information. Payment to your child’s        

account can be made at any time. You can submit payment to            

the cafeteria manager in the form of cash or check. You can            

also manage your child’s lunch account online through        

www.myschoolbucks.com​.  
 

If your child was eligible for free or reduced price meals in            

Montgomery County last school year, that eligibility will only         

continue until October 1, 2019. New applications for        

free/reduced meals will be sent home during the first week of           

school. They are also available by clicking the link below.          

https://www.myschoolapps.com/   

 

Meal Prices 

Breakfast:​ Regular Price: $1.30; Reduced Price: No Cost 

Lunch: Regular Price Elementary: $2.55; Reduced Price: 30        

cents  

 

Travilah PTA Information 

Please click ​here to join the PTA for the upcoming school year.            

Our first PTA meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 4th          

in the Media Center.  Hope to see you there! 

 

Travilah Summer Reading Challenge 

This is our fourth year participating in the Scholastic Summer          

Reading Challenge, a free online reading program that invites         

children to log their reading minutes all summer! The goal is for            

the students in our school to read the most minutes possible in            

an effort to win “Best in State” recognition and get mentioned           

in the Scholastic Book of World Records! With your help, we can            

do it! Summer Reading packets have gone home in your child’s           

backpack. The packet will describe in detail Travilah’s summer         

reading program and offer a variety of ways students can          

respond to text. It will also contain directions to log minutes           

read for our reading program. Over the summer have your child           

record the books they read on the reading log and online. If            

your child reaches the goal of reading 20 minutes a day and            

completes one activity of his or her choice, he or she will get an              

 

http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/wimses
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/travilahes/
https://twitter.com/WilsonWimsES
https://twitter.com/TravilahES
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/mymcps-classroom/
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/mymcps-classroom/
https://member.everbridge.net/index/1332612387832009#/signup
https://www.bar-t.com/
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/foodserv/menus/elementary_lunch.aspx
http://www.myschoolbucks.com/
https://www.myschoolapps.com/
https://travilahpta.com/
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Connect-Ed 

An automated phone call and/or email from the school is sent           

to parents to relay important information such as upcoming         

meetings, reminders about field trips and sometimes even        

late-notice closing information. Please make sure we have your         

correct home phone numbers as well as work numbers for          

emergencies. If you choose to “opt out” of receiving alerts, you           

will not be able to receive important school updates. 

 

Email 

Parent email addresses are collected to send out copies of the           

school newsletter as well as announcements. Email addresses        

are not visible to anyone except the principal as the sender and            

only emails related to Travilah and MCPS will be sent. If you            

are not receiving emails from our school, please contact the          

office.  

 

Kindergarten Families 

Help your student get a jumpstart on Kindergarten! Students         

will have opportunities to engage in a series of online and           

hands-on learning experiences during the 20 day program to         

help them prepare for the fall. This program is for all           

kindergarteners who will begin in Fall 2019. Click ​here to sign           

up! 

 

Celebrations 

Student birthdays will be recognized during our morning        

announcements. Birthday students receive a special birthday       

pencil from the main office. Birthdays falling on a weekend or           

holiday date will be announced the last day before or          

immediately after the weekend or holiday. Summer birthdays        

will be announced over a period of days at the end of the             

school year. Birthdays are NOT celebrated with food items         

brought into the classrooms or cafeteria during lunch time.         

Please do NOT send or bring in food, gifts, or other items for             

your child’s birthday. Families are welcome to join their child          

for lunch on their birthday!  

 

School Wide Class Parties 

Halloween and Valentine’s Day: Information about the       

celebrations will go home a month prior to each event.  

 

School Visitors & Volunteers  

To ensure the safety of all children and staff, it is imperative            

that all visitors (including parents, guardians, and caregivers)        

report to the office to identify themselves and their purpose for           

visiting before going further into the building. All visitors must          

have their driver’s license available to scan into our Visitor          

Management System (VMS). Once visitors are checked in, they         

will receive a badge/sticker to wear. Visitors not wearing         

proper identification will be stopped and questioned as to their          

business in the school building and will be redirected to the           

invitation to the Summer Reading Ice Cream Party sponsored by          

the PTA. Learn more about the Scholastic Summer Reading         

Challenge at ​www.scholastic.com/summer​. ​Summer reading     

packets will be due no later than September 6, 2019. 

 

Back to School Supplies 

Please click on this ​link for the 2019-2020 school supplies list           

needed for students at each grade level. Please remember that          

these items will need to be replenished throughout the year.          

You may also want to keep a complete set at home as these             

items will be needed to complete homework and long-term         

projects. We would recommend purchasing some additional       

items. We will supply these for instruction in the classroom,          

but it is always helpful to have your own for homework.           

Parents have asked what items classroom teachers will need for          

the entire class. If any parent wishes to make a donation to the             

school or their child’s classroom (ex. boxes of tissues.         

containers of hand sanitizer, etc.) Please click ​here​. 
 

Cell Phones 

Students may bring a cell phone to school for use after school            

hours. Phones must be turned off and kept in backpacks. They           

may not be used during the day.  

 

Curriculum Update 

Our academic program will focus on providing students with         

differentiated instruction that is aligned with the Common Core         

State Standards. We will implement a new curriculum for the          

2019-2020 school year. Students in K-5 will participate in the          

Benchmark Advance Curriculum for Literacy. All of our teachers         

attended training in the spring and summer on these materials.          

K-5 students will continue to use the Next Generation Science          

Standards for Science and Curriculum 2.0 for Social Studies.         

Students in 4th and 5th grade who were identified to          

participate in Compacted Math will use the Curriculum 2.0         

Compacted Math curriculum. Next year, we will implement the         

Eureka Math Curriculum for Mathematics. Families will learn        

more about our curriculum program at Back to School Night,          

and at an upcoming PTA meeting. MCPS will also be hosting           

Curriculum Information Nights in the fall. In addition, our         

school staff will provide families with curriculum information        

and resources throughout the year.  

 

Travilah Expectations & Student Support 

At Travilah, we expect each child to be responsible for his/her           

own behavior. Our Travilah Expectations are as follows: 

● Being kind in what I say and do 

● Being honest and making good choices 

● Following school rules and being a good friend 

● Taking responsibility for myself and my learning 

Our goal is to support students by providing them with a variety            

of social-emotional well-being strategies and supports.      

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1v_U3G6PNRZeMKVdy72iLXI0MYNAmlXSf/view?usp=sharing
http://www.scholastic.com/summer
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/schools/travilahes/news/Travilah%20ES%20Supply%20List%202019-2020.pdf
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/uploadedFiles/schools/travilahes/news/FY20%20Voluntary%20Parent%20Donations.pdf
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office. It is important that we all work together to follow MCPS            

safety protocols and procedures. Please note that our exterior         

doors will be locked at all times. When you visit the school,            

please press the silver button to the right of the front door and             

wait for a signal or verbal direction from office staff. If you            

have not already done so, you will need to complete the ​MCPS            

Child Abuse & Neglect training online to volunteer. You can          

take the MCPS online training at any time. Once you have           

completed the training, a completion report will be sent to the           

school.  Please save a copy of the course completion certificate.  

 

Emergency Preparedness 

Over the course of the school year, students will participate in           

safety drills. In addition to five fire drills, students will          

experience the following drills as part of the MCPS Emergency          

Preparedness plan: ​Lockdown, Shelter, Severe Weather, Drop,       

Cover and Hold, Evacuation, and Reverse Evacuation​. Click        

here for additional information on the drills that are practiced          

and monitored throughout the school-year.  

 

 

 

 

Inappropriate behavior that violates these values, is not        

acceptable and there are consequences. We are committed to         

promoting a positive learning environment and preventing       

conflict in our school building. Students may face disciplinary         

actions as a consequence of any behavior that disrupts classes,          

causes disorder, invades the rights of others, is unsafe, or          

violates a school rule/ core value.  

 

The 2019-2020 Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS)       

Student Code of Conduct is implemented in every MCPS school.          

The purpose of the Student Code of Conduct is to promote           

fairness and equity through clear, appropriate, and consistent        

expectations and consequences in addressing student      

misbehavior, and to ensure that students learn from their         

mistakes and make appropriate amends when their behavior        

affects others. All students will receive a copy of the MCPS Code            

of Conduct. During the first week of school, students will bring           

home the MCPS Student Code of Conduct and the Travilah          

Parent & Student Handbook will be sent electronically and         

available on our school website. Please take time to review          

these at home and reach out to the school with any questions.            

Please click ​here for the 2019-2020 Student Code of Conduct          

and Student Rights & Responsibilities documents. 

MCPS UPDATES 

Don’t Miss the 2019 Back-to-School Fair  

All MCPS students and their families are invited to Westfield          

Wheaton for an MCPS Back-to-School Fair on Saturday, August         

24 from 10:00 a.m.to 2:00 p.m. The Back-to-School Fair is a           

great way to kick off the school year and learn about the school             

system’s programs and services, along with resources from        

government agencies and community partners. School system       

staff will be on hand to answer questions about MCPS          

curriculum and programs. There will be fun entertainment, at         

no cost, for the whole family, including children’s activities,         

health screenings for adults and children, giveaways and more!         

Transportation will be provided from several MCPS schools.        

Mark your calendars and keep checking ​www.mcpsbackto       

schoolfair.org over the summer. Be sure to follow MCPS on          

Facebook and Twitter for updates as well—in English and         

Spanish. For more information about the fair, visit the         

Back-to-School Fair website or call the Department of        

Communications at 240-740-2837. 

 

Prekindergarten/Head Start Registration  

Registration continues through the summer for      

Prekindergarten and Head Start programs for children who will         

be 4 years old by September 1, 2019. MCPS offers a free            

prekindergarten program in schools throughout the county for        

income-eligible families. This program operates to help children        

acquire the skills and knowledge they need to be ready for           

MCPS Seeking Bilingual, Biliterate Volunteers  

MCPS is expanding its world language experience programs to         

more elementary schools by using community volunteers. This        

program consists of weekly face-to-face lessons, led by a         

bilingual teacher and weekly access to the language through an          

interactive online platform, facilitated by a classroom teacher.        

Visit ​www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/languages/   

to learn how you can contribute your time and talent. 

 

Saturday School  

Registration for The George B. Thomas, Sr. Learning Academy,         

Inc. (Saturday School) is open. Saturday School provides        

academic tutoring and instruction with certified teachers in a         

nurturing and supportive environment. The program is in 12         

school locations across Montgomery County and runs from 8:30         

a.m. to 11:00 a.m. with breakfast provided. For more         

information and to register, visit ​www.saturdayschool.org/​. 
 

MCPS Give BACKpacks  

The 2019 MCPS Give BACKpacks campaign has launched and         

the district needs your help to raise money to purchase          

backpacks filled with school supplies for students in need. The          

Give BACKpacks campaign was created in 2013 in response to a           

growing need in Montgomery County. Many families are facing         

financial struggles and need help providing their children with         

school supplies. Currently, more than 55,000 MCPS students        

 

https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/childabuseandneglect/#Volunteer
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/childabuseandneglect/#Volunteer
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/emergency/preparedness/
https://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/students/rights/index.aspx
http://www.mcpsbacktoschoolfair.org/
http://www.mcpsbacktoschoolfair.org/
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/curriculum/languages/
http://www.saturdayschool.org/
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kindergarten. Sites throughout the county also will offer        

full-day Prekindergarten classes. Register today! Spaces are still        

available for the 2019–2020 program. More information is        

available at ​www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments   

/dtecps/earlychildhood/prek/​. 
 

Chinese translation : ​https://docs. google.com/document/d     

/1WGS-DTAKG3ixUoJr0VdMsi_LKXKzyHxIpH96BvXvFHs/edit?us

p=sharing 

 

receive Free and Reduced-price Meals (FARMS) services—an       

indicator of poverty. Last year, thanks to the generous         

donations of MCPS parents, guardians, staff and community        

members, the district was able to provide more than 18,000          

backpacks to students. MCPS is hoping to serve even more          

students this year. A $10 donation will provide a student in           

need with a new backpack filled with school supplies. You also           

have the option to give at the following levels: $300, $1,500,           

$6,500, $25,000 or $50,000. Visit ​www.mcpsgivebackpacks.org      

to learn more and donate.  

 

Thank you for your support and partnership.  It’s going to be an AMAZING School year!  

 

 

 

 

A Message from the PTA President Bryan Greenwald: 

 

Hello Travilah Families! 

 

It's hard to believe it's almost time to think about heading back to school. But I'm happy to announce that 

we're not heading back without a party! For the first time, we're expanding our New Parent Party to be a 

Travilah Open House at Westleigh Recreation Club. Please come meet our new families and help answer their 

questions, say hi to our new principal, and enjoy some pool time courtesy of Westleigh. 

Details: August 22, 1-3PM, Westleigh Recreation Club.​ Light snacks will be provided.  

If you can make it, or if you have any questions, please let us know by emailing 

michelle.greenwald@gmail.com so we can plan food.  If you're interested in joining Westleigh, please see 

below for a special offer. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/dtecps/earlychildhood/prek/
http://www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/departments/dtecps/earlychildhood/prek/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WGS-DTAKG3ixUoJr0VdMsi_LKXKzyHxIpH96BvXvFHs/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WGS-DTAKG3ixUoJr0VdMsi_LKXKzyHxIpH96BvXvFHs/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1WGS-DTAKG3ixUoJr0VdMsi_LKXKzyHxIpH96BvXvFHs/edit?usp=sharing
http://www.mcpsgivebackpacks.org/
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Travilah  
Elementary School 

 
Outstanding Staff 

2019-2020 

 

 

PRINCIPAL 
Karin Wade 

 
MAIN OFFICE 

Patricia Hairston - Admin Secretary 
Karen Foecking - Attendance Secretary 

 
KINDERGARTEN TEAM 

Erin Gilbert  
Allison Pecoraro – Team Leader 

Shira Tassiello 
  

FIRST GRADE TEAM 
Bonnie Foley  

Tiffany Rivera – Team Leader 
  

SECOND GRADE TEAM 
Debbie Facine– Team Leader 

Karen Jarczynski 
  

THIRD GRADE TEAM 
Kerry Bowman – Team Leader 

Susan Chidakel 
Brooke Perel 

  
FOURTH GRADE TEAM 

Carol Knoblach  
Amber Shafer– Team Leader 

Sudha Singal  
  

FIFTH GRADE TEAM 
Jodi Hart – Team Leader 

Megan Herman 
Ashley White  

  
READING INITIATIVE 

Leighann O’Connor  
  

STAFF DEVELOPMENT 
Jodi Rubenstein  

  
READING SPECIALIST 

Courtney Hept  
  

GUIDANCE COUNSELOR 
Karen Prestoy-Heyn 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

    RESOURCE TEACHERS 
Kelly Ham  

Rinese Dixon 
  

SPEECH TEACHER 
Anne Evans 

 
                   ESOL TEACHER 

Robyn Goldman  
  

SPECIALISTS TEAM 
Jennifer Bryan – Instrumental Music Teacher  

Tim O’Connor – P.E.  
Kathryn Desbrow-P.E. 

Heather Ovenshire – Art Teacher 
 Moukdavanh Southivong – Music Teacher  

  
SUPPORT STAFF TEAM 

Sarah Barrett  
Maria Clothier  
Lisa Meringoff  

Nasrin Rouhanian 
Nina Al-Attas (Seibert)  

Barbara Smith  
  

MEDIA TEAM 
Jill Simkanich – Media Specialist  

Susan Potts – Media Assistant  
  

BUILDING SERVICES TEAM 
Monica Flores – Building Service 

Francis Davis – Manager  
Sunil Mallawaarachchi – Assistant Manager 

Sonya Orellana – Building Service 
Ted Rollins – Building Service 

  
HEALTH ROOM 

Ani Jarian – Health Tech 
Jennifer Jones – Nurse 

  
CAFETERIA 

Lily Ye – Manager 
  

SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST 
Michael Hyman 
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AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

26  27 

New Families and K 

Night 6:30pm-8:00pm 

28  29 

“Sneak Peek”  

Open House 

2:00pm-3:00pm 

 

*Class rosters posted 

at 1:45 pm 

30 

2 

No School 

(Labor Day) 

 

 

3  

First Day  

of School 

4 

Travilah PTA meeting 

7:00pm 

Media Center 

5  

Wootton 

Back-to-School Night 

6  

Spirit Day- 

Wear your Travilah 

Blue! 

 

 

9  10 

Travilah 

Back-to-School Night 

6:30pm-8:30pm 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

Spirit Day- 

Wear your Travilah 

Blue! 

 

 

16  17  18  19  20 

Spirit Day- 

Wear your Travilah 

Blue! 

 

 

23  24  25  26  

Robert Frost   

Back-to-School Night 

27 

Spirit Day- 

Wear your Travilah 

Blue  
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